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TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the North Port Commission

FROM: Peter D. Lear, CPA, CGMA, City Manager

TITLE: Agreement No. 2019-41, Professional Engineering Services for Water Transmission main on San Mateo Drive

from Price Blvd to Hillsborough Blvd. with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. in the amount of $347,013.

Recommended Action

Approve Agreement No. 2019-41, Professional Engineering Services for Water Transmission main on San Mateo Drive
from Price Blvd to Hillsborough Blvd. with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. in the amount of $347,013.

Background Information

San Mateo Drive is a two-lane residential roadway. The existing water main pipe sizes in the San Mateo Drive area vary
between 6-inch, 8-inch, and 10-inch pipes, but do not strictly run along San Mateo Drive. Many sections run along various
side streets, having a detrimental impact on water quality. The purpose of this project is to increase transmission capacity
and improve water quality by providing 16,000 linear feet of 12-inch water main along San Mateo Drive. The project will
include a connection to the existing 16-inch water main along Price Boulevard and the existing 12-inch water main along
Hillsborough Boulevard.

The water transmission main on San Mateo Drive from Price Boulevard to Hillsborough Boulevard project was advertised
on December 7, 2018. Three (3) proposals were received before the deadline of January 14, 2019. The professional
selection committee met January 28, 2019 for telephone discussions with each of the three potential firms. This timed
discussion period gave all three firms a chance to answer any questions staff had regarding the project. The professional
selection committee then discussed all three proposals and selected based on Request for Proposal (RFP) ranking
guidelines. After deliberation and discussion, Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. was selected as the firm most qualified for
this project and was recommended to start the negotiation process. Staff negotiations took place on February 15, 2019
and March 13, 2019 to review the scope of services and contract rates which are reflected in this approval request.

Legal has reviewed the agreement and has approved it as to form and correctness.

Strategic Plan

Continue the looping of water lines to enhance water flow and quality.

Financial Impact

The amount of $ 1,850,000 is available in the account number below and budgeted in the respective project:

Account Number Project Available Amount

420-6061-533.63-00 U19WSM $ 1,850,000
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Procurement

Professional Services were procured pursuant to Sec. 2-406 of the City of North Port Procurement Code and Florida
Statute 287-055 Consultants’ Competitive Negotiation Act.

Vendor Information:

Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.: 1777 Main Street, Suite 200, Sarasota, FL 34236

Attachments:
1. Agreement No. 2019-41 with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.
2. Notice of Intent to Award
3. Notice of Intent to Negotiate
4. Recommendation to Negotiate and Ranking
5. RFP Submittal by Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.
6. RFP No. 2019-41 and Addendum
7. Florida Division of Corporations Documents

Prepared by: Michelle Tipp

Department Director: Richard Newkirk
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